
MINUTES OF SIOUX COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING HELD ON JULY 9, 2018 

1) The Board of Supervisors of Sioux County, Iowa, met pursuant to adjournment at 9:00 a.m. 
with Chairman Sybesma presiding.  Members present were John Degen, Mark Sybesma, Arlyn 
Kleinwolterink, Dennis Wright and Al Bloemendaal.  

2) Minutes of the meeting held on June 29, 2018, were submitted, and the Chairman declared 
them approved. 

3) Claims were approved for July 9, 2018 as submitted by the County Auditor. 

4) Dan Altena, Sioux County Sheriff,  

• Requested approval of the Contract Law contracts with the cities who do not have their 
own law enforcement.  Motion by Bloemendaal and supported by Wright to approve 
the contracts.  Motion carried unanimously. 

• Reported that the total quarterly revenue was approximately $185,000. 
• Distributed a list of requested changes to the draft animal ordinance that is being 

developed.  Tyler Grevengoed, Assistant County Attorney, adjusted the draft to remove 
cats and change other items as requested by the Sheriff and clarified some areas of the 
draft.  Supervisor Bloemendaal stated concerns about how farmers would react to this 
ordinance.  Grevengoed stated that the ordinance just gives the Sheriff authority to take 
action if necessary.  Altena stated that Deputies will not actively seek out animals that 
are not restrained in the unincorporated areas of the county.  Motion by Kleinwolterink 
and supported by Degen to set August 6, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. for a Public Hearing for the 
first reading of the proposed Animal Control and Protection Ordinance of 2018.  
Motion carried unanimously. 

5) Brian Van Donselaar, on behalf of Dordt College, requested Board approval of a permit to 
place a fiber optic cable in Sections 28 and 21 of Welcome Township.  Motion by Bloemendaal 
and supported by Wright to approve the permit pending the review of the County Attorney.  
Motion carried unanimously. 

6) Committee Reports: 
• Degen – Reported he has been working with the Conservation department on flood 

cleanup efforts. 
• Bloemendaal – Informed the Board of the upcoming Trails meeting tomorrow night 

at Sandy Hollow. 
• Wright– 1) Attended the 4th of July celebration at the ARC, which is a summer camp 

for kids with special needs. 2) Attended the Rock Valley Chamber meeting on July 5. 
 

7) The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m. until 9:00 a.m. Monday, July 23, 2018. 

      _______________________________ 
Mark Sybesma, Chairman 

      Sioux County Board of Supervisors 
ATTEST:  ___________________________ 

      Ryan Dokter 
      Sioux County Auditor 
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